BOARD OF EDUCATION

WHITNEY POINT CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT

PO BOX 249

Whitney Point, NY  13862

Date:  July 29, 2008

6:30 Executive Session

Called to order 7:05 PM

Present
          
Absent

James DiMascio


President



   X

Sara Benscoter


Vice-President



   X

Stephanie Champney

Member




   X

Kathleen Driscoll

Member




   X


Mary Ellerson


Member




   X
  

Tyler Hust


Member




                           X

Thomas Tasber


Member




   X

Mary Hibbard


Superintendent of Schools

   X
  

Laura Lindsley


District Clerk



   X

             
  

Patricia Kuenecke

Director of Curriculum and Instruction
   X

Others in attendance:   

Dan Sweeney

Fred Riordan

Mr. Burkhart

Michael James

Mr. Cwynar

Laura Lindsley, District Clerk, administered the Oath of Office to Kathleen Driscoll, School Board Member.
Mrs. Hibbard recommended Board approval of the Minutes of the Reorganization Meeting and the Board meeting held on July 8, 2008.

Moved by Kathleen Driscoll

Seconded by Stephanie Champney


6 Aye  0 Nay 0 Abstained         

APPROVED

Mrs. Hibbard recommended Board approval of the Warrant ending June 30, 2008.

Moved by Mary Ellerson



Seconded by Sara Benscoter


6 Aye  0 Nay  0Abstained         


APPROVED

Commendations

Mrs. Hibbard commended:

Megan Taggart and Austin Standish-Warpus for their participation in the Binghamton University’s Go Green Institute.

Very exciting those two students met the criteria of this specialized program. 

Mrs. Bucinell for her participation in the Binghamton University and Broome Community College cooperative venture known as Big Ideas in Science Institute.

Mrs. Bucinell’ commitment to this venture is commendable. 

Mrs. Ford for her leadership in this summer’s regional mathematics planning and curriculum initiative.

Mrs. Ford has proven to be an effective leader in the math initiative, which is a regional initiative. 

Mr. Palmer for his inclusion in the Ithaca’s Artist Series Exhibition.

Mr. Palmer was invited to be included in this exhibition.

Ms. Hayes for her recent involvement with the National Federation of High School Associations’ Student Leadership Conference.

Ms. Hayes’ involvement in the conference has provided many ideas that she has brought back to the district.

Lynn Wisniewski and Rita Slack represented the district in the Coughlin and Gerhardt Golf Tournament earning $805 for the district.

Correspondence


None at this time

Policies

First reading of the attached Student Charge policy.
Comments from the Public

Mr. Burkhart spoke of concerns of the athletic portion in the capital project discussed with the Facilities Committee.  Discussion ensued.

1. Old Business

a.  Renovation Project

Mrs. Hibbard and Mrs. Lindsley provided updates on the Current Renovation Project, the Emergency Project and the Septic Project. 

Mrs. Hibbard discussed the progress being made with the math/science wing including the business room.  The rooms are coming together and will be exceptional educational spaces.  Mrs. Lindsley described the emergency and septic projects as nearing completion.  The district is working to have all spaces ready for the start of school.

2. New Business

a. Internal Audit

Stanley Cwynar, of Cwynar and Company, presented the Internal Audit report.

Mr. Cwynar presented the Internal Audit Report for the Purchasing Cycle describing the processes used to audit, stating all the transactions tested followed the stated internal control procedures in place.  Mr. Cwynar highlighted areas the district can make improvements to internal controls. 

Mrs. Hibbard recommends Board approval of the Internal Audit Report.

Moved by Stephanie Champney


Seconded by Sara Benscoter


6 Aye 0 Nay 0 Abstained


APPROVED

b. Phase II Renovation Project

Fred Riordan and Mike James reviewed information regarding the scope, cost and taxpayer impact for the Phase II Renovation Project.

Fred Riordan and Mike James reviewed the conceptual scope and cost of the project.  Discussion ensued.

Mrs. Hibbard recommended the Board establish the cost of the Phase II Renovation Project to be $36,145,634.

Moved by Stephanie Champney


Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll


The Board stated this will be one project moving forward and thanks to all who contributed to

the process.

6 Aye  0 Nay 0 Abstained


APPROVED

Mrs. Hibbard recommended Board approval for a resolution calling for a special district vote for a Phase II Renovation Project, to be held on Tuesday, September 16, 2008, including the availability of absentee ballots.  The cost of the project is set at $36,145,634.

Moved by Stephanie Champney


Seconded by Sara Benscoter


6 Aye  0 Nay  0Abstained


APPROVED

    c. Coaching Appointments

Mrs. Hibbard recommended Board approval of the following coaching recommendations for the   2008 – 2009 school year:


 Boys and Girls Cross-Country


     Varsity

David Ames

 Field Hockey


     Junior Varsity
Nicole Blum


Football


     Junior Varsity
William Soeffing





John Stout


Boys Soccer


     Modified

Tim Pisarczyk


Volleyball


     Junior Varsity
Lisa Fales

Moved by Kathleen Driscoll


Seconded by Stephanie Champney


The Board appreciated the presentation and information provided by Murphee Hayes regarding

the coaching appointments

6 Aye 0 Nay  0 Abstained


APPROVED

     d. Non-Resident Student

Mrs. Hibbard recommended Board approval of Carrie L Lakin as a non-resident student for the 2008-09 school year.

Moved by Stephanie Champney


Seconded by Sara Benscoter


Mrs. Hibbard clarified that The student meets the criteria as a non-resident student

6 Aye 0 Nay 0 Abstained


APPROVED

     e. Treasurer’s Reports

     Mrs. Hibbard recommended Board approval of the April and May Treasurer’s Reports.

Moved by Mary Ellerson



Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll


6 Aye 0 Nay 0 Abstained


APPROVED

     f. Budget Transfers

Mrs. Hibbard recommended Board approval of the Budget Transfers in the 2008-09 budget as indicated on the enclosed Budget Amendment Journal Entry Proof. 

Moved by Mary Ellerson



Seconded by Stephanie Champney


6 Aye 0 Nay 0 Abstained


APPROVED

g. Bid Awards

Mrs. Hibbard recommended the Board approval of the Dish Machine and Cleaning Supply bid award to Ecolab and Hill & Markes for the 2008-09 school year.
Moved by Kathleen Driscoll


Seconded by Mary Ellerson


6 Aye 0 Nay 0 Abstained


APPROVED

Mrs. Hibbard recommended the Board approval of the Milk bid award to Crowley for the 2008-09 school year.

Moved by Stephanie Champney


Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll


6 Aye 0 Nay 0 Abstained


APPROVED

Mrs. Hibbard recommended Board approval of the Ice Cream bid award to Huff Ice Cream for the 2008-09 school year.

Moved by Mary Ellerson



Seconded by Stephanie Champney


6 Aye 0 Nay 0 Abstained


APPROVED

     h. Transportation Request

Mrs. Hibbard recommended Board approval of the transportation request for Tara-Rain E. McMahon to Saint Joseph’s. 

Moved by Stephanie Champney


Seconded by Sara Benscoter


Mrs. Hibbard clarified the address and stated the district already transports to Saint Joseph’s.

6 Aye 0 Nay 0 Abstained


APPROVED

     i. Resignation

Mrs. Hibbard recommended Board approval of the resignation of Nicole Wolfe, Elementary School Principal.

Moved by Stephanie Champney


Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll


The Board accepts with huge regrets and best wishes, Mrs. Wolfe will be missed.

6 Aye 0 Nay 0 Abstained


APPROVED

     j. Appointments

Mrs. Hibbard recommended Board approval of a three- year probationary appointment for Tim Pisarczyk, Physical Education Teacher, Tioughnioga Riverside Academy, effective September 1, 2008.

Moved by Stephanie Champney


Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll


Mrs. Hibbard asked Mr. Sweeney to speak of the appointment. Mr. Sweeney described the candidate pool and the recommendation being made as a great addition to the Tioughnioga Riverside Academy.

6 Aye  0 Nay  0 Abstained


APPROVED

  k. Athletic Action Committee Update

Mrs. Hibbard and Mrs. Ellerson provided updates from the July 21, 2008 meeting of the committee.

Mrs. Hibbard and Mrs. Ellerson shared the progress of the committee is making in taking action on priority items – exciting and all good. 

ADDENDA

Special Education Committee

Mrs. Hibbard recommended Board approval of the attached recommendation from the Special Education Committee.

Moved by Kathleen Driscoll


Seconded by Stephanie Champney

6 Aye  0 Nay  0 Abstained


APPROVED

Comments from the Public

Mr. Burkhart spoke of the Community Survey that was presented to the Athletic Action Committee as eye opening.  Discussion ensued.

Executive Session:

Executive Session to discuss matters of personnel

FYI:     

August 15, 2008:  Board Retreat

August 19, 2008:  Board Meeting

Financial Training On-Line 

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 pm

Moved by Stephanie Champney


Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

6 Aye 0 Nay 0 Abstained



Approved

Laura Lindsley

District Clerk

